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Freedom of Information request reference number: 7550.1 

 

Date of response: 27/06/2023 

 

Request: 

 

On the 3rd Jan 2023 there were 4 new Deputy Assistant Commissioner appointed. 2 into Fire safety, 1 

into Central Operations and 1 into Technical and service Support. Can I please know when the Selection 

Board sat to agree these postings or the date that these postings were agreed on. If possible can I please 

also know who sat on the operational selection board if there was one. 

 

Response: 

 

At the point of appointing the 4 DACs in your request, the Operational Selection Board (OSB) was just 
trialled in a different uniformed promotion round and for the DACs appointments, the operation 
promotion guidance was yet to be published and no OSB took place for the DACs appointments. The 

guidance is now published, and it has information on how postings will be discussed and agreed. 

The DAC postings below were allocated to candidates after a discussion took place between the 
relevant Heads of Service and the Head of People Services who decided who were most suitable for the 
posts. 

Details of the Operational Promotion Guidance 2023 (from page 20) relating to DAC can be found 
below. 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 

about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
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